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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr Dave Watson, Divisional Manager Transport

Divisional Manager’s Report : March 1999
1.
Financial

At the end of January 1999 the Division was showing an overall $143,000 unfavourable position.  Whilst there has been an underexpenditure of $317,000 on contracted services, this has been offset by unbudgeted expenditure in the Porirua and Paraparaumu station carparks, as reported at the overall Council half year review.

2.
Annual Plan Performance Indications

All performance indications should be achieved by year-end.

3.
Road Reform Proposals

Since the last meeting of the Committee in November 1998, the Minister of Transport has announced his road reform proposals.  Ministry of Transport officials are to provide a presentation on these proposals at 1.00pm on the day of the Passenger Transport Committee meeting in the Regional Council Chambers.

The main issues for this Committee are:

· How the proposed road company levy by Regional Councils will be calculated.

· The loss of Transfund New Zealand support for “social services”.

These and many other issues have been listed in the form of questions given to you over recent months.  Once the Ministry of Transport presentation has taken place, I will draft a submission for discussion at a workshop to be announced, prior to the 30 April 1999 final date for submissions.

4.
Evaluation of Existing Services

Transfund New Zealand had begun to consider how to evaluate existing bus and rail services along the lines of “alternatives to roading” (ATR) services under “3D” (the section of their act that refers to ATR services).  This was suspended pending road reform.  The Ministry of Transport have now asked them to continue this work.  We will be deeply involved along with the other key players.  If road reform were not to proceed then this process would in effect replace the road company levy calculation as it attempts to calculate the benefits to road users and hence how much Transfund should spend of road users funds on public transport.  On the other hand, if road reform proceeds, it may serve as a direct link into the Ministry of Transport procedure for calculating the road company levy.  Both processes appear to be very much the same.

5. Recommendation

That the report be received.
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